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Press Release

The turbulent start of the Lapita Voyage

Teething troubles and freak weather

(Nov. 24th, 2008) - The first sailing expedition following the migration route of the ancient Polynesians, the Lapita Voyage, is in the first of six stages of the 6.000 km long voyage across the Pacific Ocean. The time it will take to sail the route from the Philippine Island Panglao to the Indonesian Island Halmahera is estimated at 3 weeks. The two catamarans which are designed following the traditional example set sail according to schedule at the beginning of November. The first days of the expedition showed very quickly that the rough sea would necessitate some changes to the design of rudder and sail. This caused the boats to turn round in order to have the technical changes made. After a second start the Lapita Voyage is currently sailing in the straits between the Philippine Island World and the open ocean. These straits have to be crossed eastwards in order to be able to head for Indonesia thereafter. Based on current weather conditions this proves to be a time-consuming and difficult undertaking: Seafaring tricks may help to overcome continuous rain and the currently prevailing winds from north-east, the additional unexpected strong ocean current in the narrow sea passages, however, makes a fast progress impossible. Apart from that the crew hopes to overcome the current tropical depression in this area unscathed – local ferry services have already been warned officially. In spite of these teething troubles and the freak weather the team is highly motivated and is looking forward to the open sea of the Pacific Ocean and the following sea passages.
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